



Associated  
Catholic  
Colleges

"Excellence,  
Honour and  
Fairness in  
Student Activities"

## **ACC TERM 4 UPDATE**

**SEPTEMBER 17<sup>TH</sup>, 2020**

### **TERM 4 EVENTS, ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS**

With recent announcements made by the Victorian Government on the staged easing of restrictions across September, October and November, an update is available below on the various ACC events, activities and meetings planned for Term 4. Further consultation will take place early in Term 4 based on updated directives from the Victorian Government and the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria.

#### **Victorian Government Information**

Department of Education and Training:

<https://education.vic.gov.au/school/Pages/coronavirus-roadmap-schools.aspx>

Roadmap to reopening:

<https://www.vic.gov.au/coronavirus-covid-19-restrictions-roadmaps>

#### **Weekly Sport Year 7-10**

Rounds 1-5 scheduled for October 6<sup>th</sup> – November 5<sup>th</sup>

Finals scheduled for November 10<sup>th</sup> – November 19<sup>th</sup>

**Status: Term 4 ACC interschool sport is cancelled.**

*Students in Years 7 – 10 will continue with remote learning until at least Week 3 of Term 4, with a return to sport not possible for some time following that. If restrictions are eased much earlier than anticipated and it is deemed safe to resume sport at some point in Term 4, further discussion will take place with schools regarding "invitational matches". Plans to be implemented for ACC Sport to resume in February 2021 as per the confirmed fixture.*

#### **Music Battle of the Bands – rescheduled from Term 3**

**Status: To be confirmed**

*Further consultation will take place with the Directors of Music early in Term 4 before a final decision is made. If this event does go ahead it will be conducted in a modified format with video submission.*

#### **Junior & Intermediate Chess – Wednesday October 7<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: This event will proceed as planned.**

*The event will be delivered via the online platform established by Kids Unlimited. Participants from Years 7-10 will login remotely from home as per the recent Open event. Details have already been communicated with schools and the deadline for team entry is Monday October 5<sup>th</sup>.*

#### **Open Golf Tournament – Monday October 12<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Cancelled.**

**Sports Leadership Workshop – Wednesday October 14<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Postponed until late Term 4, with a date to be confirmed.**

*This event will still proceed but will be postponed until Week 9 or 10 in Term 4. It will be conducted remotely with students based at their respective schools under the guidance of their Director of Sport or Leadership Coordinator, with all schools joining via Zoom.*

**Principals' Executive Meeting – Tuesday October 20<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Proceed as planned - online meeting held via Zoom.**

*10am – 11am*

**Deputy Principals' Meeting & Dinner – Thursday November 5<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Revert to an online meeting held via Zoom. Dinner cancelled.**

*New meeting time 3:30pm – 4:30pm*

**Junior Debating & Public Speaking – Monday November 9<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: This event will proceed as per the modified plan.**

*The event will be delivered via the online platform established by DAV. Participants will join the Zoom forum from their respective schools, or from their individual homes if remote learning is still in place for Year 7 & 8 students.*

**Directors of Sport Meeting & Social Function – Friday November 13<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Revert to an online meeting held via Zoom. 10:30am start. Social function postponed.**

*Note: Revised function date - Friday December 4<sup>th</sup> at 6pm (pending restriction level). Venue to be confirmed.*

**Principals' Executive Meeting – Wednesday November 18<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Proceed as planned - online meeting held via Zoom.**

*10am – 11am*

**Principals' Meeting & Lunch – Monday November 23<sup>rd</sup>**

**Status: Meeting to proceed, with specific details to be confirmed.**

*Meeting will either be an online Zoom meeting or a face to face meeting at the Catholic Leadership Centre with a 9:30am start. Part of the agenda will be set aside to meet with our 2021 Partners.*

**2021 Leadership Launch – Thursday November 26<sup>th</sup>**

**Status: Postponed to the start of 2021, with a date to be confirmed.**

*Further discussion will take place with our member schools to establish a revised date in late January or early February next year.*

**Paddy McKenna**

**Executive Officer**

**Associated Catholic Colleges**